    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                      October 12, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Alderman Brandon Shortt, Monica Rozier and Chris Basler. Alderman John Schweigert was absent. Also attending the meeting were Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, John Lurk, TJ Garb with Cochran and Lisa Dunn with Flock Security.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the September Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by Brandon Short.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Thursday, 10/07/2021.
Lisa Dunn with Flock Security took the floor with a presentation for the Council. See attached. Lisa left the meeting at 7:45 PM.

TJ Garb reported that regarding the Water Distribution Upgrade project, the topographic survey was completed October 1st. Everything is on track to release plans for bid on January 12, 2022. DNR approval will be timely because this project is included under the previously submitted and approved 5-year plan. There is about 850’ of 6” main to be replaced that is extra but should not be a problem for approval. Regarding the new Elevated Storage Tank, everything is on track to release plans on the November 1st deadline. The Geo Tech report should be completed within two weeks. The existing well house will remain in use. The standpipe will be demolished. There is a 911 antennae on the standpipe. John Lurk spoke with Felix Meyer and a tower can be erected if necessary. The plans are to construct a fence around the concrete pad for the new tank, but The Council and Cochran agree the best action is to construct a fence around the property line. BLOOMSDALE in 4-foot-tall letters will be placed on the tower at a southwest orientation. TJ left the meeting at 8:05 PM.
Clerk’s notes: Bloomsdale Bank received approval to move ahead with financing on the infrastructure upgrade. The next step will be getting the City attorney involved to figure out assignments on revenues. The paperwork submitted for the Rescue Plan Money had two small errors which were corrected and resubmitted Wednesday, October 6th. Ramona with the Missouri Municipal League reached out with important information regarding the Rescue Plan Money. Only half is being disbursed in 2021 and the remainder will be sent in 2022. The money has to be obligated by 2024 and spent by 2026. A report will be due in April of 2022. I told her this was not an issue since the City of Bloomsdale has slated the money for the infrastructure upgrade.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to go to closed session at 8:25 PM for Real Estate discussion, seconded by Brandon Shortt. Alderman Basler, aye; Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye. Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to return to open session at 8:35 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. Alderman Basler, aye; Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was approved.
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